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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

January 11, 1977 

ADMINISTRA TIV ELY CONFIDENTIAL 

MEMORANDUM FOR: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

JAMES T. LYNN" 

JAMES E. CONNOR~(: 

Modernization of Domestic Defense 
Installations 

The President reviewed your memorandum of January 4 on the 
above subject and made the following decision: 

"Call upon the new Administration to appoint a Blue 
Ribbon Panel. 11 

The following notation was also made: 
''Follow Brent Scowcroft' s suggestions. 11 

For your guidance, a copy of Brent Scowcroft's comments on this 
subject is attached. 

Please follow up with appropriate action. 

cc: Dick Cheney 

• 

Digitized from Box C54 of The Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

January 10, 1977 

MR PRESIDENT: 

Modernization of Domestic Defense 
Installations 

Staffing of the attached memorandum from Jim Lynn resulted in the 
following comments and recommendations: 

Jack Marsh commented: 
"I recommend no further action. I do not see how the 

appointment of a Blue Ribbon Panel can in an ex post facto 
way justify a budget reduction that has already been made. 
I also refer to my earlier comments on the same subject 
as a reason for not naming a Panel. (See TAB A). 

Doug Bennett commented: 
"The Blue Ribbon Panel has merit. I endorse option of 

recommending the panel to the new Administration. 11 

Jim Cannon believes you should call upon the new Administration to 
appoint a Blue Ribbon Panel. 

Brent Scowcroft concurs with Jim Lynn's recommendations but offers 
some additional comments at TAB B. 

Jim Connor 

• 



EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503 

DECISION JAN 4 1977 

MEMORANDUM FOR: THE PRE»DENT 

JAMES f.; LYNN FROM: 

SUBJECT: Modernization of Domestic Defense 
Installations 

Background 

During your review of the 1978 Defense budget, you in­
itially decided to appoint a Blue Ribbon Panel of out­
side experts to review defense base requirements. 
Pending completion of that review, you placed a moritorium 
on new construction at installations that might be af­
fected by that review. 

I understand that you have now decided not to appoint 
the Blue Ribbon Panel but to direct a study of long­
range defense installation requirements. The partial 
construction moratorium imposed in the 1978 Budget would 
remain in effect pending completion of the study. 

I am concerned about the current approach for two reasons: 

1. The large $1 billion reduction in the 1978 
Budget due to the moratorium may be viewed 
as artificial and unachievable in the absence 
of some extraordinary high level review group 
which would analyze base requirements outside 
normal Defense review procedures. It could, 
thus, be viewed as an effort to make it more 
difficult for the next Administration to 
achieve their promised Defense budget reduc­
tions. 

2. Based on past experience, such a large reduc­
tion will not be sustained in the Congress 
unless there is a high-powered, non-partisan, 
strong body of support behind it. Such support 
would best be provided by a Blue Ribbon Panel 
of the type you had previously approved . 

• 



Alternatives 

We can proceed in one of two ways: 

1. You could specifically call upon the new 
Administration to appoint a Blue Ribbon 
Panel, with the same objectives and cri­
teria that we would have used, for the 
review of long-range defense installation 
requirements. 

2. You could do nothing more - thereby allowing 
the study of long-range defense installation 
requirements to become a regular in-house 
Department of Defense study. 

Recommendation 

2 

I believe it is extremely important that we maintain the 
moratorium and that a high level review group be appointed 
to make the study you have agreed to initiate. Otherwise, 
it is unlikely that the moratorium will be sustained and 
even less likely that any real improvement in the defense 
installation structure will come about. 

DECISION 

• 

Call upon the new Administration 
to appoint a Blue Ribbon Panel. 

No further action . 
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MEMORANDUM FOR: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

January 8, 1977 

JIM CONNOR 

/Jl 
BRENT SCOWCROFT (~' 

Modernization of Domestic 
Defense Installations 

I concur with Jim Lynn that, in the absence of a high level group 
reviewing domestic defense installations, the Congress is not 
likely to support the construction moratorium which would save 
$1 billion in the 1978 budget. Further, a high level review provides 
the highest likelihood that real improvements in the defense 
installation structure will be undertaken. I concur with Jim Lynn's 
recommendation. I would, however, recommend that the President 
"suggest" or "recommend" rather than "call upon"the new Administration 
to appoint a panel. 

• 



January 10, 1977 

MR PRESIDENT: 

Modernization of Domestic Defense 
Inetallatlone 

Staffing of the attached memorandum from Jim Lynn resulted in the 
followina comments and recommelldatione : 

Jack Marsh commented: 
'"'1 recommend no further action. I do not eee how the 

appointment of a Blue Ribbon Panel can in an ex poet facto 
way justify a budcet reduction that has already been made. 
1 abo refer to my earlier comments on the same subject 
as a reaeoD for not naming a Panel. (See TAB A). 

Doug Bennett commented: 
"The Blue Ribbon Panel baa merit. I endorse option of 

recommendina the panel to the new Administration. " 

Jim Cannon believes you should call upon the new Administration to 
appoint a Blue Ribbon Panel. 

Brent Scowcroft concurs with Jim Lynn'• recommendations but offere 
some additional comment a at TAB B. 

Jim Connor 

• 



----------- --------.,--- - --------------=~~--- --~ --------- -~------ --- ---

THE WHITE HO.USE 

ACTION ME~IORANDLJ:M WASHINGTON LOG NO.: 

Date: January 6, 1977 Time: 

_;FOR ACTION: cc (for information): 

'f- Douglas Bennett 
v .tim Cannon 
vJack Marsh 
.,r Brent Scowcroft 

FROM THE STAFF SECRETARY 

DUE: Date: Friday, January 7, 1977 Time: 10:00 A.M. 

SUBJECT: James T. Lynn merom, 1/4/77 re 
Modernization of Domestic Defense Installations. 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

__ For Necessary Action _ !.._ For Your Recommendations 

__ Prepare Agenda and Brief Draft Reply 

_X. For Your Comments Draft Remarks 

REMARKS: 

PLEASE ATTACH THIS COPY TO MATERIAL SUBMITTED. 

II ycu have any questions or if you anticipate a 
dclc.y in submitting the required material, please 
teleph:n·,e i.he Sta.f£ Secretary immediately . 

• 

Jim Conn0r 
For the President 
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MEMORANDUM FOR: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

January s. 1977 

JIM CONNOR 

BRENT SCOWCROFT 

Modernization of Domestic 
Defense Installations 

I concur with Jim Lynn that, in the absence of a high level group 
reviewing domestic defense installations, the Congress is not 
likely to support the construction moratorium which would save 
$1 billion in the 1978 budget. Further, a high level review provides 
the highest likelihood that real improvements in the defense 
installation structure will be undertaken. I concur with Jim Lynn's 
recommendation. I would, however, recommend that the President 
"suggest" or "recommend" rather than "call upon"the new Administration 
to appoint a panel. 

• 



-. - THE WHITE~::Hb\JSE 

APT!ON.• MEMORANDUM WASH lNG TON·.: LOG NO.: 

Da~: January 6, 1977 Time: 

FOR ACTION: cc (for information): 

Douglas Bennett 
Jim Cannon 
Jack Marsh 
Brent Scowcroft 
FROM THE STAFF SECRETARY 

DUE: Date: Friday, January 7, 1977 

SUBJECT: 
James T. Lynn memo, 1/4/77 re 

Time: 10:00 A.M. 

Modernization of Domestic Defense Installations. 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

--For Necessary Action ~ For Your Recommendations 

--· Prepare Agenda and Brief __ Draft Reply 

_x_ For Your Comments ___ Draft Remarks 

REMARKS: 

January 7, 1977 

I recommend no further action. I do not see how the 
appointment of a Blue Ribbon Panel can in an ex post 
facto way justify a budget reduction that has already 
been made. 

I also refer to my earlier comments on this same 
subject as a reason for not na · a Panel. 

If you ha•1e any questions or if you anticipate a, 
dela.y in submitting the required material, please 
telaphone the Staff Secretary immediately. 

II 

Jim Connor 
For the President 



EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503 

DECISION JAN 4 1977 

MEMORANDUM FOR: THE PRE»DENT 

JAMES f.; LYNN FROM: 

SUBJECT: Modernization of Domestic Defense 
Installations 

Background 

During your review of the 1978 Defense budget, you in­
itially decided to appoint a Blue Ribbon Panel of out­
side experts to review defense base requirements. 
Pending completion of that review, you placed a moritorium 
on new construction at installations that might be af­
fected by that review. 

I understand that you have now decided not to appoint 
the Blue Ribbon Panel but to direct a study of long­
range defense installation requirements. The partial 
construction moratorium imposed in the 1978 Budget would 
remain in effect pending completion of the study. 

I am concerned about the current approach for two reasons: 

1. The large $1 billion reduction in the 1978 
Budget due to the moratorium may be viewed 
as artificial and unachievable in the absence 
of some extraordinary high level review group 
which would analyze base requirements outside 
normal Defense review procedures. It could, 
thus, be viewed as an effort to make it more 
difficult for the next Administration to 
achieve their promised Defense budget reduc­
tions. 

2. Based on past experience, such a large reduc­
tion will not be sustained in the Congress 
unless there is a high-powered, non-partisan, 
strong body of support behind it. Such support 
would best be provided by a Blue Ribbon Panel 
of the type you had previously approved . 

• 



Alternatives 

We can proceed in one of two ways: 

1. You could specifically call upon the new 
Administration to appoint a Blue Ribbon 
Panel, with the same objectives and cri­
teria that we would have used, for the 
review of long-range defense installation 
requirements. 

2. You could do nothing more - thereby allowing 
the study of long-range defense installation 
requirements to become a regular in-house 
Department of Defense study. 

Recommendation 

2 

I believe it is extremely important that we maintain the 
moratorium and that a high level review group be appointed 
to make the study y_ou have agreed to initiate. Otherwise, 
it is unlikely that the moratorium will be sustained and 
even less likely that any real improvement in the defense 
installation structure will come about. 

DECISION 

• 

Call upon the new Administration 
to appoint a Blue Ribbon Panel. 

No further action . 




